Number: PL-325

Date: June 3, 2002
From: North American Numbering Plan Administration (NANPA)

Subject: 689 NPA Implementation Suspended (Central Florida)

On March 25, 2002, the Florida Public Service Commission issued Order No. PSC-02-
10405-FOF-TL in Docket No. 010743-TL specifying an overlay as the relief method for the
407/321 NPA with implementation July 15, 2002. The 407/321 NPA currently serves
Orange, Osceola, Seminole and parts of Lake and Volusia Counties in Central Florida. The
portion of the 321 NPA serving Brevard County will remain unchanged.

Subsequently, the Commission in Order No. PSC-02-0743-FOF-TL dated May 31, 2002,
suspended implementation of the 689 NPA. The Commission directed the
telecommunications industry, represented by NANPA, to provide notice when there is an
estimated one-year supply of assignable central office codes (NXX codes) available.

The information in this planning letter reflects detailed information about NPA relief
activities. The information has been derived from state commission orders and from
industry implementation consensus decisions. The implementation of the plan described in
this letter is the responsibility of individual service providers, and NANPA does not
guarantee that the activities and plans will occur exactly as described herein.

General questions concerning this Planning Letter should be directed to Thomas C. Foley,
NPA Relief Planner — Eastern Region NANPA, at 407-389-8929. Questions of a technical
nature should be directed to the NPA coordinator of the appropriate service provider.



